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Town of Norfolk 

Public Hearing  - RVs/Campers Moratorium 

August 8, 2024   

 
 

The Norfolk Town Board held a Public Hearing for RVs/Campers 

Moratorium Thursday, August 8, 2024 at 5:45 PM at the Norfolk Town Hall.  
 

Present: Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor Eric Molnar, 

Councilwoman Jean Gang, Councilman Martin Blair Sr. and Councilman 

Travis Villnave  
 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

Supervisor Pernice called the meeting to order at 5:45pm. 
 

PROPOSED RVs/Campers Moratorium 

Planning Board Chair Kate Chepeleff shared the Planning Board’s 

recommendation that the town place a Moratorium on RVs and Campers for 

the next 12 months in all zoning districts. Residents are turning these units 

into permanent residences and that is not what they are designed for. Town 

Code is being developed to address this situation. 
 

Recommendations: 

• No Permanent Water Hook Ups 

• No Permanent Hard Wired Electrical Hook Ups 

• No Enclosures with a Roof and Walls enclosing the RV or Camper or 

Structures that make the unit no longer movable. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

none 
 

ADJOURNMENT 

Public Hearing was closed at 6:00pm with a motion by Councilman Blair and 

Deputy Supervisor Molnar. All in Favor - Carried 
 

      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 

      Deputy Supervisor – Eric Molnar 

      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 

       Councilman – Martin Blair Sr. 

Councilman – Travis Villnave 

Dated: August 22, 2024 

Jill M. Molnar – Norfolk Town Clerk 


